
HEAD TEACHER WEEKLY UPDATE

I hope that you all enjoyed the extra day due to the bank holiday last weekend and

that made this week a slightly shorter week. 

When we returned to school on Tuesday, I spent much of my day with Year 5,

teaching them Maths so that Mrs Jago could attend a meeting, and then taking half

of the class to sailing (the other half of the class will be going after half term). Once

again, I thank Polkerris Beach and the Roseland Youth Sailing Trust for their support

which enables us to attend these weekly sessions, and we now have a long term plan

which will enable our Year 4, 5 and 6 children to attend at various times throughout

the academic year. 

On Wednesday, I spent time with Mark Lees, our School Improvement Partner,

talking about progress made since our inspection in September. He was positive

about provision and school improvement priorities, while he also made further

suggestions which will now be considered and implemented. 

On Thursday, we held Data meetings with Class Teachers, Miss Morrison (as

SENDCo), Miss Morton and myself as Assessment / Data Leads. The purpose of this

is to celebrate the progress of the children over the Spring Term and school year

thus far, and identify any areas where progress is a concern, so that this can be acted

upon over the Summer Term. 

This week, Curriculum Learning Maps were also sent to parents via Class Dojo and

Tapestry on Thursday. I hope you find these informative about what your child will

be covering and learning in school this term. 

At the time of writing I am looking forward to teaching French to each Key Stage 2

class on Friday afternoon and I then hope that you all have a lovely weekend. Best

wishes to all families,




Mr M Nicholls (Headteacher). 
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WORD OF THE WEEK

ATTENDANCE
E d e n  - 9 3 . 2 7 %

H e n d r a  - 9 2 . 4 4 %

P r o s p e r  - 9 1 . 6 7 %

K a r s l a k e  - 9 4 . 7 4 %

M e l b u r  - 9 3 . 5 2 %

D r i n n i c k  - 9 5 . 8 3 %

R o s e m e l l y n  - 8 9 . 8 1 %

DATES FOR THE

DIARY
May 23rd -  Tempest

photography vis i t  for  Year
Group photos.

May 25th -  Parents Forum
meet ing -  fur ther informat ion
elsewhere on this newslet ter .
Thursday 19th May -  Year 6

fund-raiser Bingo.




E d e n  -  " R e f l e c t i o n "

H e n d r a  -  " G e o g r a p h y "  

P r o s p e r -  " A d m i r e "

K a r s l a k e  -  " E c l i p s e  "

M e l b u r  -  " D i l e m m a s "

D r i n n i c k  - " A l l o w e d "

R o s e m e l l y n  - " S u p e r f l u o u s "





STARS OF THE WEEK

BUSY BEES

SPORTS STAR AWARD

CITIZENSHIP AWARD

Each week, Nanpean School staff  choose one pupil  from their class
who has shone to be their class star.  

This week our stars are:
Eden -  Freddie -  for  super concentrat ion and being a superstar al l  week.

Hendra -  Lowen -  for  being a superstar wi th his learning with a broken
arm!

Prosper -  Dylan K -  for  outstanding ef for t  in maths.
Karslake -  Dylan C -  for  a lways including himsel f  in c lass  discussions.   
Melbur -  Corey -  for  a lways helping in c lass wi th enthusiasm and care.  

Drinnick -  Mia -  for  k ind and thoughtful  behaviour and a posi t ive
improvement in learning at t i tude.

Rosemellyn -  James R -  for  some excel lent  understanding dur ing our
maths revis ion.  




Busy Bees are awards given out to   children to acknowledge that an
aspect of their learning or behaviour is exceptional.  

No Busy Bees This Week.

T h i s  W e e k s  S p o r t s  S t a r  A w a r d  g o e s  t o :

A r c h i e  H  ( M e l b u r )  -  f o r  s c o r i n g  t w o  g r e a t  r o u n d e r s  a t  c l u b .

Each week we present a child with a Cit izenship Award. This is to
recognise and reward a child who has been notably kind, helpful or

well  behaved during the week. 
This week our Ci t izenship Award goes to:

 Cooper (Drinnick) -  for  being helpful  and considerate to a fe l low
classmate at  break t ime when they were upset.

HOUSEPOINTS

This term, Trevose (Red) and Wolf Rock (Purple) have taken a joint early lead with 286
points. Lizard (Yellow) are in 2nd place with 279 and Pendeen (Blue) have taken 3rd with

270.

PARENTS FORUM
A reminder that  the date of  th is

hal f  term's Parents Forum meet ing
has been set as 9am on

Wednesday 25th May. Please add
this to your diary /  calendar i f  you

would l ike to share your v iews
(posi t ive and areas for

development)  in relat ion to
Nanpean School .  I  a lways enjoy

meet ing parents and hear ing your
views. 

TRANSITION TO

BRANNEL - FOR YEAR

6 ROSEMELLYN

CLASS
We are beginning to hear expected

dates for  t ransi t ion to Brannel
School .  Last  week, th is was

communicated as Monday 18th
July,  2022. As always, when we

hear conf i rmat ion and further
detai ls,  we wi l l  update chi ldren /

parents in Year 6.

ONLINE SAFETY

NEWSLETTER
Last week, I  sent out the latest
onl ine safety newslet ter  that  we

subscr ibe to.  However,  I  only
received i t  late on Fr iday

afternoon and this was too late to
be included with last  week's

school  newslet ter .  Therefore,  i t  is
also at tached alongside this

week's Newslet ter .  I  hope you f ind
this useful  and informat ive.  

PACKED LUNCH

BOXES
We have had a few instances of

lunch boxes going astray.  Please
can parents remind chi ldren to
check their  lunchbox is theirs

before taking i t  and please can al l
lunch boxes be clear ly label led. 



SCOUTS, BEAVERS

AND CUBS

YEAR 6

TRANSITION - A

MESSAGE FROM

BRANNEL
D u e  t o  t h e  g o v e r n m e n t

a n n o u n c e m e n t  r e g a r d i n g  d e l a y i n g

t h e  l i f t i n g  o f  r e m a i n i n g  C o v i d

r e s t r i c t i o n s ,  w e  a r e  u n f o r t u n a t e l y

u n a b l e  t o  g o  a h e a d  w i t h  t h e

p l a n n e d  Y e a r  6  I n d u c t i o n  E v e n i n g

t h i s  T h u r s d a y  o r  t h e  T r a n s i t i o n

D a y  o n  2 5 t h  J u n e .  W e  w i l l  k e e p

y o u  u p d a t e d  w i t h  d e t a i l s  o f  o u r

v i r t u a l  t r a n s i t i o n  t h a t  w i l l  r e p l a c e

t h e s e  f a c e - t o - f a c e  e v e n t s .  P l e a s e

a l s o  h a v e  a  l o o k  a t  o u r  F a c e b o o k

p a g e  a n d  s c h o o l  w e b s i t e  f o r

u p c o m i n g  t r a n s i t i o n  a c t i v i t i e s  a n d

i n f o r m a t i o n .  W e  h o p e  t h a t  y o u

a n d  y o u r  f a m i l y  s t a y  w e l l  a n d  s a f e

i n  t h e s e  c h a l l e n g i n g  t i m e s .

The f i rst  weekly debate of  the Summer Term was sent to chi ldren and parents v ia
Class Dojo last  week, and i t  asked: Should animal test ing be banned? Due to a

love of  animals,  many people suggested i t  should be banned. This week, the
debate asks i f  NHS workers should be ent i t led to more chi ld support .  Please use

the l ink below to access this and I  look forward to hear ing any views you may
have in relat ion to th is.  

https:/ /bigdebateclub.com/debate/should-nhs-workers-have-more-child-
support-than-us/?

vgo_ee=jlwtF%2FexaTCk7OzOimu2V0%2BNuDBRYjykz7e3gitQvQtOV8PCHCW
2SQhD%2BF%2Fb8KUk




WEEKLY HOME DEBATE

YEAR 6 SATS
 Next week is our Year 6 SATS week. We are already incredibly proud of  the hard
work that  the chi ldren have put in towards prepar ing for these SATs and only ask
that they do their  best .  As long as everyone gives an excel lent  ef for t  and always

does their  best ,  th is is al l  we can ask and the chi ldren can then be proud of
themselves. So that chi ldren are able to focus on their  SATs, please ensure that

they get a good night ’s s leep and have a decent breakfast  before coming to school .
Most important ly,  p lease make sure your chi ld has an enjoyable and rest fu l

weekend! 

NANPEAN JUBILEE

COMMITEE- JUBILEE

EVENTS
Nanpean Jubilee commitee have

been busy organising the fol lowing
evets in the run up to the Queen's

Platinum Jubilee . . .

Best decorated 'Jubilee'  House
Best decorated Cake (6" or 7"

square or round cake) MUST be
Jubilee themed.

Best decorated buns or muffin -
Must be 3 mufifns per entrant in

a Jubilee theme.  2 classes -
Class 1 -  12 to 16 year olds and

Class 2 -  11 years old and
under.

Best Crown or Tiara.  2 classes -
Class 1 -  12 to 16 year olds and

Class 2 -  11 years old and
under.

Best Jubilee themed picture.
MUST be a

A4 size.  Can be any medium
(paint,  crayon, pencil  etc) 4

classes -  Class 1 -  12 to 16 year
olds. Class 2 -  11 years and
under.  Class 3 -  8 years and
under.  Class 4 -  Pre-school

ages.

They are also holding the fol lowing
free competit ions:

OVER 18's

Best handmade Crown or Tiara.
UNDER  18's

All  entries must be received by May
25th. Entries can be made by

messaging Sue Richards -
07891090863 or by completeing a
form available at Nanpean Social

Club.

EDEN CLASS OUTDOOR LEARNING
 This week, Eden Class have used mirrors to look above them. They saw branches,

leaves, c louds and blossom. They then put their  mirrors on the ground to make
ref lect ion pictures.  I  th ink you' l l  agree, i t  looked l ike they've had a great t ime!!

https://bigdebateclub.com/debate/should-nhs-workers-have-more-child-support-than-us/?vgo_ee=jlwtF%2FexaTCk7OzOimu2V0%2BNuDBRYjykz7e3gitQvQtOV8PCHCW2SQhD%2BF%2Fb8KUk





